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MINISTERS AND CHURCHES 
He that goeth forth and weepeth bearing precious 

seed shall doubtless come again with rejoicing, 
bringing his sheaves with him.—Psa. 126-6. 

The editor of the King’s Highway spoke 

four times at our church in Hartland during 

the Xmas holiday season, and also supplied for 
Rev. P. J. Trafton at Fredericton the two 

Sundays following. We enjoyed our visits to 

these churches and meeting our brethren and 

sisters, and worshipping with them. We want 

to say, “Thank you” to all our friends that re- 
membered us Xmas with cards and gifts. The 

Lord bless you all. 

Fredericton, N. B. 

Dear Highway: 

It is time that we were writing to let the 

folk know that we are still in the land of the 

living, and enjoying the blessing «of the Lord. 

How quickly the time passes, the old year has 

gone and we are well over the threshold of 

1940. No doubt we all are aware of opportuni- 

ties missed during the past and matters ne- 

glected that should have been attended to. 

God has been merciful and has pardoned all 

of our failures and mistakes and having re- 

proved us, expects us to walk in the light in 

the future. We received many beautiful cards, 

at the Christmas season and other gifts of 

remembrance, for which we want to thank 

you from the depths of our hearts. We appre- 

ciate so much your thought of us, and pray 

God’s richest blessing upon you one and all. 
At the Christmas and Missionary entertain- 

ment given on Wednesday night following 

Christmas, Deacon C. N. Goodspeed, on be- 

half of the church and friends, presented us 

with an envelope containing a sum of money. 

We were surprised but thankful for this token 

of love and esteem. We hope to be more for 

God in the future than in the past. Brother 
H. S. Dow has been with us supplying for us 

Sunday, Dec. 31st, 1939, and Jan. 7th, 1940. 

He did some fine preaching. We have had 

beautiful fellowship in prayer. Our brother I 

believe has a message for our people in the 

deepening of the Spiritual life, to help us to 

meet the crisis of the present age. He will do 

you good. A Happy and Prosperous New Year 

to you all. God bless you. Keep on praying. 

Yours in Him, 

P.'T."AND MRS. TRAFTON 

Rev. E. R. and Mrs. Bradley and children 

left early Christmas morning for Methuen, 
Mass., where they spent Christmas week with 

Mrs. Bradley’s parents. They returned to 

Jonesport on Friday, Dec. 29th. 

Mrs. A. Butterworth, Mrs. E. Bradley's 

mother, is still in poor health. She has suffer- 

ed over a year from the effects of a fractured 

hip that has not properly knit. She appreciates 

the prayers and frequent remembrances of so 

‘many friends among God’s people. | 
Rev. S. G. and Mrs. Hilyard want to take 

this opportunity to thank all the Highway 

friends who remembered us with greeting 

cards, and the good people of the Royalton 

circuit in Royalton, Brookville and Gordons- 

ville who remembered us with gifts of various 

kinds. We join in wishing all a prosperous 

New Year. 

The difference between catching men and 

catching fish is that you catch fish that are 

alive and they die; you catch men that are 

dead and bring them to life—Dr. Herbert 

Lockyer. 

PERSONALS 

W. K. Trafton, of Saint John, N. B., spent 

several days in the hospital recently for an 

operation on his tonsils. He is back to work 

again and is improving nicely. 
A letter from Mrs. Fred Nutter, of Port- 

land, Me., says: I am glad that God is saving 

and keeping me each day, for which I praise 

Him, 

We had a good letter from Rev. and Mrs. 

Samuel Greenlaw recently, who still show 

their interest in the Lord’s work. They sent 

contributions of money to our Home and 

Foreign Mission work. 

Mrs. H. S. Dow has gone to the United 

States for a few weeks to visit her daughter 

and other relatives and friends. 
Miss Helen Sargison has been ill with 

pneumonia and is still in the hospital. 

Our elderly members have been confined to 

their homes through sickness or cold weather 

most of the winter. 
Ralph Ingersoll has been spending his holi- 

days with his parents, and has been a help in 

the services. 

We have 
several of the bre 

enjoyed over-night calls from 

Jui 0, 

HIGHWAY SUPPLEMENTARY FUND 

Ms. J. 30. Cosmanuslise 2a. taadld. Alli $ .50 

Rev. S. Greesldivad Java. adaunpiil. adie 1.50 

He TY ERT Nd ON. JIE Sp 50 

We are thankful to our friends who contri- 

bute to this fund, and also to all our subscrib- 

ers who have sent in their renewals and new 
subscriptions from time to time. If each one 

will continue to send your renewals as they 

fall due, you will greatly help us in our work. 

Thank you! EDITOR 

AGED MINISTERS’ FUND 

MissCathierind Hatley ili. Ll GlEa. $2.00 

H. C. ARCHER, Treasurer 

HOME MISSION FUND 

Megs: Anis Hydednda Jliaaiidi.colvens $ 2.00 

Migs T0818 Trites dx ume ifinitad. ih iam 2.00 

Rew WBS Smith sk. aussi maiunki si 5.00 

Craw ind RB CHIrEhs a. does. Sodmas 6.58 

Sterritt s8ters, sbi d Sibatii hb dnnti Baa 2.00 

Royalton R. B. Mission Station................ 16.00 

Mus; JL M. Kierstend 400 isis uss 5.00 

Charles daocodspead casimaal on. hig sa 5.00 

Bi Dried Kind Sab asibiii if iises wsliais 2.00 

Ag Bread Sibi Sen RoR dG BEd TR 2.00 

Migs: H.uR . ‘Teatton Be Mob dwidm oie as 10.00 

(George. Spiths ninivisc asi 1008 BE dhe Si 5.00 

Miss DHilicsGlarkeisiisaabiins andi. ida 5.00 

Mra. Lou Needhamblc. aiid rmbiimbs 5.00 

Rev. S.C Girecnlast cli iow dias iin atlas : 

Thanks everyone! 

P. J. TRAFTON, Treas. 

A RECOGNITION 

We wish to express our grateful apprecia- 

tion and thanks to the members and friends 

of our church in Jonesport, and also in the 

new field at Millbridge who so gladly gave to- 

ward a special Christmas offering for the 

pastor and family. May God help us to be yet 
better workers together for Him and richly 

bless all who help to carry on His work. 

REV. ERNEST & DOROTHY BRADLEY 

DONATION 

On the evening of Nov. 15th we were in- 

vited to the home of Mr. John Coyle, and 

Mr. and Mrs. Donald Stokes, where the 

greater number of the good people of the 

Brookville Church and community had gath- 

ered for a donation for the pastor. 
The evening was spent in conversation, 

music and contests, and was enjoyed by all. 

Brother Stanley Pryor presented the pastor 

and wife with a sum of money and a goodly 

supply of produce, following which we tried 

to express our heartfelt appreciation for all 

these kindnesses, and then offered a prayer 

to the Giver of every perfect gift. 

The ladies then appeared with an expres- 

sion of their ability to cook by way of re- 

freshments which added greatly to the even- 

ing’s enjoyment. Again we say, thank you. 

S. G. AND MRS. HILYARD 

On the evening of Dec. 21st a number of 

the church members and friends gathered at 

the parsonage and presented the pastor and 

wife with a purse of money, also some gro- 

ceries. Later some who could not be there 

came to the parsonage and brought in gro- 

ceries and some cash. We thank the Lord for 

His kind remembrance of us through His 

children. We endeavour in our feeble way to 

express our thanks and again, say thanks. May 

heaven's richest blessings be upon His people 

here. 

JESSIE M. & H. L. ROBERTSON 

OBITUARY 
Blessed are the dead which die in the Lord.”— 

Revelation 14-13. 

Mrs. Harry Hawkins 

Mrs. Harry Hawkins, of Hawkins Corner, 

passed away at her home on Dec. 19th. 
The funeral service was held at the home 

and the Union Baptist Church of that com- 

munity. 

Interment was in the Hawkins Corner cem- 

etery. 

May the Lord comfort the hearts of those 

bereaved. 

F. A. ANDERSON 

Robert Clark 

Robert, 9 months old son of Mr. and Mrs. 

George Clark, of Nortondale, died at his home 

on Dec. 21st. 

The funeral service was held at the Norton- 

dale school house, and intermént was made in 

the Nortondale cemetery. 

We extend our sympathy to those bereaved. 
F. A. ANDERSON 

Edgar N. Crowley 

The community of Jonesport, Me., was sad- 

dened at the passing of Mr. Edgar N. Crowley 

on Dec. 11th, 1939. He was born August 30th, 

1854. 
Left bereaved are, five sons, Milton, Arthur, 

Guy, Ansel and Noyes; four daughters, Mrs. 

James Nash, Mrs. Harold Ingersoll, Mrs. 

Louise Norton and Mrs. Ernest Crowley; and 

one brother, Mr. Zelotus Crowley. 
Funeral services were held from A. A. 

Blackwood’s Undertaking Parlors, Jonesport, 

Me. Interment was at South Addison, Maine. 

Rev. E. R. Bradley officiated. 
Prayers and sympathy are extended to those 

sorrowing. EFR."B. 


